
TO:  Cannon Falls City Council 

FROM: Dianne Howard, Zoning Administrator 

SUBJECT: CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR PID #52.455.0290 

DATE: July 19, 2022 

 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

A public hearing was held to consider a request for a conditional use permit to conduct grading 

work in the BP, Bluff Protection Overlay District for 6686 Bluff Drive, PID #52.455.0290.  This 

property is currently zoned R-3 Medium Density Residential District. 

 

PROJECT DETAILS 

 

Rick Knowlton is requesting a conditional use permit for compact, clean fill to create a level spot 

for a buildable lot within the Bluff Protection District but outside of the Bluff Impact Zone.  

Erosion control measures will also be implemented.  There will be no clearing of vegetation. 

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to describe the proposal: 

 

1. Copy of Development Application 

2. GIS depiction of lot with 2 ft. contours 

3. Bluff Protection District Code 152.814 GENERAL REGULATIONS 

4. Survey by David Rapp 

5. R-3 Lot Requirements and Setbacks 

6. Email from WHKS on July 8, 2022 

7. Updated survey from David Rapp showing proposed grades--7/8/2022 

8. Updated survey from David Rapp showing existing and proposed grades as well as Bluff 

Impact Zone--7/11/2022 

 

Staff recommends approval of the application. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

 

City Council is being asked to adopt Resolution 2641 for a Conditional Use Permit for PID 

#52.455.0290.   

 

  



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2641 

 

CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR 6686 BLUFF DRIVE 

PID #52.455.0290 

 

 

 WHEREAS, Rick Knowlton, Owner, has made application for a Conditional Use Permit 

to conduct grading work in the BP, Bluff Protection Overlay District for 6686 Bluff Drive, PID 

#52.455.0290, R-3 Medium Density Residential District as regulated by the Zoning Ordinance, 

and.   

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission conducted a hearing on July 11, 2022 to accept 

testimony relating to the application; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds the Conditional Use Permit is reasonable, in 

harmony with the general purposes and intent of the Zoning Ordinance, and in conformance with 

the City of Cannon Falls Comprehensive Plan. 

 

 WHEREAS, The Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City council that the application for Conditional Use Permit be approved.  

 

 NOW THEREFORE, LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON 

FALLS, GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based on the findings of the Planning 

Commission which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the Conditional Use Permit be 

approved subject to compliance with all applicable requirements of the City of Cannon Falls 

Zoning Chapter 152 and the State of Minnesota Building Code Requirements. 

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 19th day of July 2022. 

 

  

       CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

       ____________________________________ 

       John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: ______________________________ 

                 Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 

 






















